TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
May 26, 2022

Minutes for the second regular monthly meeting of the Elbridge Town Board, held on May 26, 2022 at the Elbridge Town Municipal Building. Supervisor Vern Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                    Vern Richardson, Supervisor 

                                                         Doug Blumer, Councilor


                                             Floyd Duger, Councilor

                                             Todd Platten, Councilor

RECORDING SECRETARY:     Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk
OTHERS PRESENT:                   Tim Frateschi, Town Attorney

                                                        
 Deborah Blasko, Deputy Town Clerk

                                                         Howard Tanner, Codes Officer

                                                         Mckensey Gonyea, Supervisor Clerk

                                                         Rich Minnig
                                                         Aaron Leentjes
ADOPT MINUTES:  On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Duger, the minutes from May 12, 2022 were approved.
MOTION TO PAY BILLS:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the General Bills Abstract #05, Vouchers #174-209, in the amount of $119,300.21 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #05, Vouchers #1077-1094, in the amount of $259,440.44 were ordered paid with a total disbursement of $378,740.65.

COMMUNICATIONS:  A petition against the proposed sewer line along Brutus road was filed in the Town Clerk’s office from residents living on Brutus road. 
OLD BUSINESS:  The Board addressed the proposed credit card policy and briefly discussed the current situation and how to move forward with use of the Town credit card.
Onondaga County Planning has returned their recommendations for proposed Local Law 2022-4 and this recommendation is on file.
RESOLUTION:

On a motion by Supervisor Richardson, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
4 AYES Richardson Blumer Duger Platten



0 NAYS

Resolution 71/22
The Elbridge Town Board approves the set the following limits in connection with the Town credit card use:  there will be a $500.00 monthly limit to each department. Any costs/purchase incurred over this limit must be approved by a Board member and submitted in writing to the Budget/Asst, Budget officer prior to purchasing. Any purchases that do not require use of a credit card must be submitted by voucher. 

On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Duger, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
4 AYES Richardson Blumer Duger Platten



0 NAYS

Resolution 72/22
LOCAL LAW 2022-4, A LOCAL LAW 

AMENDING CHAPTER 265 TO MODIFY ARTICLE III OF THE CODE OF THE TOWN OF ELBRIDGE TO ALLOW LIGHT INDUSTRICAL IN THE BUSINESS (B1) DISTRICT, BUSINESS (B2) DISTRICT AND BUSINESS (B3) DISTRICT:
Be it enacted by the Town Board of the Town of Elbridge, Onondaga County, New York as follows:


Section 1.
That Chapter 265, Article III entitled District Regulations, Section 265-14, of the Code of the Town of Elbridge, be amended as follows.  


§ 265-14 Business (B1) District: 

B.
Permitted buildings and uses. The following buildings and uses shall be permitted:


(1) Indoor sales.


(2) Indoor commercial entertainment.


(3) Restaurants and taverns.



(4) Indoor institutional.


(5) Personal and professional services.


(6) Special use permit as provided in § 265-86I.


(7)  Single-family dwelling after approval of the site plan thereof by the Planning Board pursuant to § 265-80 of this chapter. When considering the site plan for a single-family dwelling, the Planning Board shall satisfy itself that the following conditions exist:



(a) The lot upon which the single-family dwelling is being proposed contain a minimum of one acre of land; and



(b) The total acreage of the particular B-1 District in which the single-family dwelling is proposed is not, at the time of the application for site plan approval, developed with commercial enterprises totaling more than 25% thereof.


(8)  Multi-family dwelling after approval of the site plan thereof by the Planning Board pursuant to §265-80 of this chapter.  When considering the site plan for the multi-family dwelling, the Planning Board shall satisfy itself that the following conditions exist:



(a)  The lot upon which the multi-family dwelling is being proposed contains a minimum of five acres of land; and



(b)  The lot coverage for any multi-family dwelling is no more than fifty (50) percent of the total acreages of the lot;



(c)  The lot upon which the multi-family dwelling is being proposed in more appropriate for a multi-family dwelling than a business based on the location, proximity to other residential homes, configuration of the lot, access for motor vehicles, and the general topography of the lot.


(9) Light Industrial.  Light Industrial is intended primarily for high technology clean room production, processing, and assembly plants that are operated so that noise, odor, dust, and glare of such operations are completely confined within an enclosed building. These industries will, by their nature, generate some traffic; however, the size and volume of raw materials and finished products should not produce the volume of traffic generated by industrial uses. Light Industrial is also intended for the development of office/warehouse uses.
Section 2.
That Chapter 265, Article III entitled District Regulations, Section 265-15, of the Code of the Town of Elbridge, be amended as follows.  

265-15.  Business (B-2) District.
A. Statement of intent. These districts are for those areas where it is appropriate and suitable to locate retail stores, personal service establishments and uses oriented to motor vehicle sales, operations, fuel, maintenance and service.

B.  Permitted buildings and uses. The following buildings and uses shall be permitted:

(1)  Outdoors sales.

(2) Motor vehicle maintenance and service.

(3) Fuel stations and car washes.

(4) Light Industrial.  Light Industrial is intended primarily for high technology clean room production, processing, and assembly plants that are operated so that noise, odor, dust, and glare of such operations are completely confined within an enclosed building. These industries will, by their nature, generate some traffic; however, the size and volume of raw materials and finished products should not produce the volume of traffic generated by industrial uses. Light Industrial is also intended for the development of office/warehouse uses.
Section 3.
That Chapter 265, Article III entitled District Regulations, Section 265-16, of the Code of the Town of Elbridge, be amended as follows.
265-16.  Business (B-3) District.
A.  Statement of intent. These districts are for those areas where it is appropriate and suitable to locate a motor vehicle sale with maintenance and service business and outdoor display of motor vehicles for sale.

B. Permitted buildings and uses. The following buildings and uses shall be permitted:

(1) Motor vehicle sales.

(2) Motor vehicle maintenance and service.

(3) Light Industrial.  Light Industrial is intended primarily for high technology clean room production, processing, and assembly plants that are operated so that noise, odor, dust, and glare of such operations are completely confined within an enclosed building. These industries will, by their nature, generate some traffic; however, the size and volume of raw materials and finished products should not produce the volume of traffic generated by industrial uses. Light Industrial is also intended for the development of office/warehouse uses.
Section 4.  Effective date. 

This local law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the Secretary of State.
On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
4 AYES Richardson Blumer Duger Platten



0 NAYS

Resolution 73/22
The Elbridge Town Board recognizes Thomas Laprarie for 50 years of service to the Jordan Elbridge Community and wish to thank him for his commitment in the past and in his continuing service to the Town of Elbridge.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer:  The Town’s Historian is still speaking with the Vanguard Association in regards to the pending grant. Answers should be available by June. 
The Elbridge Fire Department held their annual banquet. It was a nice event with good food.
Councilor Duger:  Rec/Sr Director Joe Patrick was invited to the Dunbar Association to speak in regards to the Town of Elbridge JET program. He gave an update on the program. 
The softball fields are completed with the final laser grading by school. Appreciation goes to Jordan Elbridge, Joe Patrick, as well as the Town Highway Department in regards to this project. It looks great and has received many compliments. 

60 students worked outside the municipal buildings on 5/26/22 cleaning windows, weeding, and washing vehicles for their service program. 

The Board discussed renting a carpet cleaner to shampoo carpets in the courtroom and offices that are in need of stain removal.
Councilor Platten:  One of the Town Judges was in a car accident recently, but all seems to be okay and Justice Department is quiet. 
The cemetery mowing is completed. A letter has been sent to Skip Gassler to address complaints and scheduling.

The Environmental Committee tree give away was a success and appreciated. They committee would like to make this an annual event. $96.00 was collected as donation and given to McKensey Gonyea to deposit.
Supervisor Richardson:  Supervisor Richardson has received calls to lobby the NYS DOT to extend the 30mph speed limit west on Route 5 past the Millstone golf course, possibly to the county line. The State is 2 years behind in conducting these studies. If anything were to happen with this reduction it would be at least two years out. 
Monday, 5/30/22, Memorial Day ceremonies and parades will be held in both villages. Village of Elbridge at 10:30 AM, and Village of Jordan at 2:15 PM.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  The co-owner of Unifi Group LLC introduced himself to the Board and addressed the complaints and concerns in regards to the agriculturally zoned property on Powerhouse road. He presented all the legal licenses, and answered any questions the Board had to this matter. Codes Officer Tanner also spoke at this time. A letter from Unifi was left with the Clerk and is on file. Unifi Group LLC is happy to be a part of the community and open to giving any information, or discuss any inquiries in the future to inform the community of NYS laws for Adult-Use Conditional Cultivator Licensing. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  On a motion by Supervisor Richardson, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the Town Board went into Executive Session to discuss the potential appointment of an applicant. 

On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the Town Board came out of Executive Session at 7:50 PM.

On a motion by Supervisor Richardson, seconded by Councilor Duger, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
3 AYES Richardson Blumer Duger



1 NAY   Platten

Resolution 74/22
The Elbridge Town Board appoints Patricia Baum as Assistant Assessor Clerk for the Town of Elbridge, at a pay rate of $15.00 per hour, for no more than 12 hours per week. 
ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the second regular Town Board meeting for the month of May was adjourned at 7:56 Pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Danielle Karlik

Elbridge Town Clerk
6

